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     Since our last report, we have participated in 

several missionary events. In December my wife 

and I traveled to Trinidad to speak at the 10th 

anniversary service of 

the Enterprise Baptist 

Church. This church 

was started as a 

mission of Blackstone 

Valley Baptist Church, 

Cumberland, RI. John 

Blackman is the pastor. John Mclean was the 

missionary who started the church.  

     On February 10th I returned from  Liberia, 

Costa Rica. I was invited by GIBM missionaries 

Bob and Joy 

Martin. We just 

completed the last 

module of this 

semester for the 

institute which has 

been conducted in 

the Bread of Life 

Baptist Church. I 

preached at the graduation service. Pastor Eulalio 

is pictured here at the Graduation Ceremony, with 

Bob Martin and me. 

     While in Costa Rica I was also privileged to 

speak twice at the Lighthouse Children’s Home in 

San Jose.  I stayed with long time friends Larry and 

Paula Neff, founders of the home. It was a very 

pleasant stay and as always, a real blessing to be 

out on the front line helping the missionaries. 

    Young People at Lighthouse Children’s Home 
 

     You will be interested to know that the First Mis-

sionary Baptist Church of Healdton, has followed 

my suggestion and called Kevin Pridemore to come 

and assume the pastor-

ate of the church. Kevin 

is a 2009 Graduate of 

Heartland BBC. His wife 

will graduate in May 

2010. In the next few 

months I will be working 

to help them as they as-

sume the responsibility 

of leadership of this mis-

sionary minded church. I 

am happy that the Lord 

has helped us to do what 

we set out to do two and 

one half years ago in finding the man who will pre-

pare for a long term ministry with this great church 

family. The church was unanimously in agreement 

with calling Brother Pridemore. Please pray for him 

and his family as they make this transition. This is a 

win, win, win situation for all concerned. Brother 

Kevin is very excited about the way the Lord has 

answered his prayers about a place of service. The 

church is excited about getting a new, young pastor 

with an outstanding preparation and great refer-

ences.  

     My wife and I are excited about getting back to a 

full schedule of visiting other churches and helping 

the missionary cause of the GIBF / GIBM. We are 

both eager to go through the doors that the Lord 

opens for us. We are once again stepping out on 

faith. We are asking the Lord to supply additional 

monthly support since we will no longer receive 

funds from the church in Healdton.  

 

Best Wishes Always! 
 

Robert Lewis  1 Cor.15.58 


